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Spring / Summer 2011 

Welcome to the first edition of the NEW Kirtland Newsletter!   

 

Since the loss of the Kirtland Gazette, we have been diligently 

seeking a way to regularly communicate with residents.  We 

encourage residents to visit our website www.kirtlandohio.com  

for real-time information, but recognize that many still prefer a 

paper edition.   

 

We value maintaining an open line of communication and 

have decided to provide both options to our residents.  We 

look forward to focusing on city sponsored events and 

activities, project updates, and other newsworthy notes.  We 

hope that this publication, together with the website, becomes 

a convenient resource for residents.  In addition, we are proud 

to produce this publication in house to minimize the cost.  We 

hope you enjoy the first edition and look forward to your 

feedback! 

 

The Kirtland Police Department is pleased to 

sponsor a coloring contest.  All prizes provided 

courtesy of the Kirtland Police Association.  

 

ENTRIES 

1. An official entry form and rules can be found at:  

a. The City of Kirtland website 

www.kirtlandohio.com.       

b. In the lobby of the Kirtland Community 

Center or City Hall.   

2. Entries must be received by Thursday,  

April 14, 2011 at Noon. 

 

PRIZES  

There will be one 1st place and one 2nd place 

winner for each age group. 

 

1st Place Winner  

    NEW bicycle 

 

2nd Place Winner 

 4 tickets for admission to Lake Farmpark 

 

SEE PAGE 5 for MORE INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Kirtland Newsletter 
 

City of Faith and Beauty 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
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SR 306 Multi-Purpose Path and 

Pedestrian Bridge 
   

Lakeland Community College Expands 
   

Cleveland Magazine Ranks Kirtland 8th 
   

 

Lakeland Community College has 

entered into an agreement with a 

private developer to lease a building 

across from Lakeland’s campus.  The 

building will be approximately 40,000 sq. 

ft. and will be built on 3.3 acres at the 

northwest corner of State Route 306 

and Kirtland Road.   

 

The space will be utilized as a University 

Center, allowing for partnership 

programs with local four-year 

universities to give students an 

opportunity to earn a bachelor's 

degree at Lakeland.   

Cleveland Magazine ranked the City of 

Kirtland 8th out of 77 communities in 

Northeastern Ohio.   

 

The magazine features a special 

edition each year that rates the 

suburbs of Cleveland.   

 

 

In December of 2010, the Northeast 

Ohio Areawide Coordinating Agency 

(NOACA) selected the State Route 306 

Multi-Purpose Path and Pedestrian 

Bridge Project for funding.  This project is 

part of the long range Comprehensive 

Plan for the City of Kirtland.   

 

The $600,000 grant, awarded through 

the Transportation Enhancement 

Program and administered by ODOT, 

will substantially fund the first phase of 

the project.  This phase will include 

construction of a multipurpose path on 

Photography Courtesy of  
Kirtland Residents,   

Craig and Sara de Fasselle  
and Dead Tree Photography 

State Route 306 from the Church of 

Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints to just 

beyond the intersection of Rt. 615 and 

Rt. 306.   

 

The project will also include 

construction of a pedestrian bridge 

over the East Branch of the Chagrin 

River.  The eventual intent is to 

construct a multi-purpose path that 

extends from Lakeland Community 

College to Lake Metroparks 

Penitentiary Glen in Kirtland. 

It will also provide additional classroom 

space to the community college. The 

partnerships will benefit students by 

providing opportunities to earn 

advanced degrees close to home and 

allowing students access to services 

from Lakeland and the university 

partners.  The partnership program also 

allows the universities to cut costs 

because Lakeland is providing the 

facility.   

 

The building will provide approximately 

sixteen additional classrooms and two 

biology labs.  The project is expected to 

be completed by fall 2011. 

 

Safety, education, housing, taxes, 

environment, community services, and 

overall quality of life are considered in 

the review process.   

 

Kirtland is proud to receive this 

recognition. 

 



 

     KIRTLAND NEWSLETTER    SPRING / SUMMER  2011    Page 3 

 

  

Sewer Update 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

The SR 306 sewer project, under the direction of the 

Lake County Commissioners and Lake County 

Department of Utilities, is continuing to make progress.  

Completion is expected this summer.   

 

Last summer, they completed the required boring to 

install pipe under Interstate 90.  Construction on the 

Markell Road Pump Station, which will service Kirtland’s 

downtown area, is currently underway.  They are also 

working on installing necessary pipe along SR 306.   

 

This project will not only provide essential services, but 

offer an opportunity to pursue economic 

development. 

The Temple View Pump Station (a separate sewer 

project) was completed last fall.  This station was 

constructed behind Kirtland City Hall and will tie into 

the new sewers on SR 306.    

 

In 1990, the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency 

found bacteria in the East Branch of the Chagrin River 

and the Lake County Health Department traced it to 

the Temple View subdivision.  More than half of the 

septic systems in this subdivision are failing.  The new 

pump station will provide service for 52 homes.  The 

City was awarded $492,897 in federal stimulus 

(American Recovery and Reinvestment Act aka ARRA) 

money for the project via the Ohio EPA Water Pollution 

Control Loan Fund.   

 

Assistance to Firefighters Grant - $155,012 

The grant will be applied toward the purchase of an 

upgraded radio system for the Kirtland Fire 

Department.   

 

In October of 2011, all communities within Lake County 

will be required to upgrade the current radio system 

utilized by their safety forces.   

 

The City of Kirtland police and fire departments will be 

required to replace all mobile and portable radios and 

associated equipment.  The estimated cost to the City 

is $286,000.  

 

NOPEC Grant - $55,500 

Another grant for the purchase of police department 

radios was just awarded and will provide an additional 

$55,500.  

 

OPWC Grant for Tibbetts Road - $199,500 

The grant will be used to repave and improve 

drainage on Tibbetts Road.  Work is scheduled to 

begin during the summer of 2011. 

 

Ohio EPA Water Pollution Control Loan Fund  

(ARRA – Federal Stimulus Funds) - $492,897 

The grant was applied toward the construction of the 

Temple View Pump Station.  The station will service the 

homes in the Temple View subdivision. 

 

NOACA Grant - $600,000 

The grant will be applied toward the construction of 

the SR 306 Multi-Purpose Path and Pedestrian Bridge. 

 

 

Grants Provide Funds for 

Projects and Equipment 

The City of Kirtland continues to proactively pursue 

available grants.  Within the past year, we have been 

awarded over $1.5 million in grant funding to pursue 

necessary projects and new equipment. 

 

Assistance to Firefighters Grant - $90,000 

Our 1967 grass fire truck was retired from service and 

the grant was applied toward the purchase of a new 

grass fire truck (see photo above).   

 

 

 



 

PAGE 4    KIRTLAND NEWSLETTER    SPRING / SUMMER 2011 
 

 

Brush Collection 
For more information please contact the Service Department at 256-1234. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Street Repairs 

 

 

 

            Upcoming Road Construction 

 

     

  

 

BRUSH COLLECTION 
SCHEDULE 

 
Ward 2  Week of April 4  
Ward 3 Week of April 11  
Ward 4 Week of April 18 
Ward 1 Week of April 25 
 

Each spring our Public Works Department evaluates the condition of all roadways 

in the City of Kirtland.  All necessary repairs are noted and a priority list for repairs is 

then established.  Every effort is made to address all issues as expeditiously as 

possible. 

SPERRY at RT. 6 
 

Work will be underway this spring to 

reprofile and resurface Rt. 6, west of 

Sperry to provide better visibility.  A 

temporary red light will be established 

and traffic contained to one lane.  

Those traveling through this intersection 

should consider an alternate route.  

Sperry will be closed from 

Dewey/Gem, north to Rt. 6 and from 

Billings Road, south to Rt. 6.  There will 

be no access to Sperry from Rt. 6, 

either north or south.  Residents should 

use Heath Road or Wisner Road as a 

detour.  

 

 

          TIBBETTS ROAD 
 

Work will be underway this summer to 

improve drainage and repave Tibbetts 

Road from Rt. 6 to the Chesterland 

border.  If possible, please avoid this 

road while it is under construction.    

On April 4, the Kirtland Service 

Department will begin brush pick-up 

throughout the city.  

 

The program is intended to assist 

residents with the annual spring clean-

up of branches and twigs that have 

come down from the inclement winter 

weather.  

The program is NOT intended to 

assist with clearing a parcel or 

substantially clearing trees on a 

parcel.  

 

The trucks will pass only one time 

through each ward, so please 

have your brush and tree limbs out 

by the date listed for your ward.  

 

 

 

 

WHICH WARD DO I 
LIVE IN? 

1) Visit the ward map at 

www.kirtlandohio.com 

a. Click on “Voter 

Information” at the 

bottom of the 

homepage 

b. Click on “View Ward 

Map” in the right 

column 

 

2) If you are registered to 

vote, search the Lake 

County Board of Elections 

website at 

www.lakeelections.com 

a. Click on “Am I 

registered?” 

b. Enter your first and last 

name 

c. In the Precinct and 

Polling Location box, 

identify the number 

and letter following 

“Kirtland” (this number 

is also your ward 

number) 

 

3) Contact City Hall at  

440-256-3332, ext. 5  

REQUIREMENTS FOR  
BRUSH PICK-UP 

 Brush should be placed at the edge of the road and not in the drainage 

ditches.  

 Brush should not exceed three inches in diameter or a maximum of six feet 

in length.  

 Brush must be piled or bundled.  

 The entire brush pile must not exceed 25 feet wide (maximum).  

 Unacceptable items include stumps, shrubs, and Christmas trees.  

 
 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
http://www.lakeelections.com/
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Thank You, Kirtland Kiwanis! 
  

Thank You, Kirtland Voters! 
    

Rules for 2011 Coloring Contest 
 

  

 

Thanks to your support of the Kirtland Fire-Rescue-

EMS Levy, the City of Kirtland purchased a new 

ambulance in 2010.   

 

Prior to the arrival of the new squad, the primary 

rescue squad housed at Station 1 was 14 years 

old.  The back-up rescue squad (at Station 2) was 

16 years old.  The new squad will ensure our 

ability to safely and reliably respond to 

emergencies within our community. 

 

 

 

HOW DO I GET AN ENTRY? 
1. At the City of Kirtland website 

www.kirtlandohio.com.    

 

2. In the lobby at the Kirtland Community Center or at 

City Hall. 

RULES 
1.  All submissions must be received by Thursday, April 

14th at Noon.  Submissions may be hand-delivered to 

either the Kirtland City Hall (9301 Chillicothe Road) or 

the Kirtland Community and Senior Center (7900 

Euclid-Chardon Road).  A collection box will be 

available in the lobby of each building. 

 

2.  All submissions will be displayed at the 2011 Kirtland 

Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, April 16, 2011 at the 

Kirtland Community Center.  

 

3.    All personal information will be kept confidential and 

detached prior to being displayed. 

 

 

 

4. Winners will be posted on the City of Kirtland 

website www.kirtlandohio.com on Monday, April 

18 and notified via phone and e-mail. Only the 

winner’s first name and age will be displayed on 

the website. 

 

5. All artwork must be original. Crayons, paints or 

markers may be used. 

 

6. Winners will be selected on the basis of creativity 

and skill by age level: 3-5, 6-8 and 9-11.  

 

7.  A first and second place winner will be selected 

from each age category.  The first place winner 

will receive a new bike and the second place 

winner will receive four tickets for admission to 

Lake Farmpark. 

 

8. Artwork becomes the property of the City of 

Kirtland and will not be returned. 
 

Our success as a city can be credited to the 

generosity and support shown by the Kirtland 

community.    

 

The Kirtland Kiwanis have established a 

tradition of giving back and investing in our 

community.  Their commitment to making a 

difference was most recently demonstrated 

through a donation of three Pediatric Vacuum 

Mattresses to the Kirtland Fire Department.      

This equipment will be used to immobilize 

pediatric trauma victims in the position in 

which they are found or a position of 

comfort and helps to minimize the potential 

for any further injuries during transport.   

 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
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AAA Platinum Safety Award 
   

Contacting the Police 
  

Home to Watch 
  

 

 

Vacation season will quickly be upon us and the Kirtland Police Department 

can monitor your home while you are away.   

 

Please call dispatch at 440-256-3333 to make arrangement for our officers to 

check on your home until your return. 

 

The Kirtland Police Department is pleased to 

announce that we have received the AAA 

Platinum Safety Award for the eighth year in a 

row.   

 

We are proud of this award because it reflects a 

collective effort between our safety forces, 

Engineering and the Public Works Department.  

The process by which we attained this honor is 

what we refer to as the three E’s - Engineering, 

Enforcement and Education.   

 

Engineering is essential to safety.  For example, 

our Public Works Department can fill in roadside 

ditches to reduce injury accidents and prevent 

car rollovers.  Another example is the placement 

of guardrails and safety related signs. 

   

Enforcement is an important component of the 

overall approach and used in areas with the 

highest injury accident rate.  This approach is 

known as selective enforcement and helps to 

reduce accidents.   

 

 

 

Education is provided through various programs 

within the city.  From reinforcing the importance 

of wearing a seatbelt through “Click It or Ticket” 

to teaching high school students about drinking 

and driving through “Mixers and Shakers,” 

student participation in our schools is vital to 

reinforcing safe driving practices.  The Fire 

Department is also available to help families 

install child restraint seats properly.   

 

Reaching the Police Department for 

emergencies is as easy as dialing 9-1-1.  Our Fire 

Department may also be reached via 9-1-1 as 

our dispatch center services both police and fire.   

 

If you call 9-1-1 from a cell phone, your call will 

go through the Central Dispatch at the 

Emergency Operating Center.  They will “patch” 

you through to the Kirtland Police Dispatch.   

Should you need police or fire for any non-

emergency situation, please use the alternate 

number of 440-256 -3333.  This number is a direct 

line to our dispatch center in the Kirtland Police 

Department. 

 

It is important for us and for the safety of the 

community to keep the 9-1-1 lines open for 

emergency calls only. 
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Update on Officer Michael Valenti  
    

Power Outages  
    

Vehicle Safety  
    

Inquiries 
 

 

In the event of a power outage, we suggest that 

you contact First Energy directly at 1-888-LIGHTSS 

(1-888-544-4877). 

 

You are welcome to call our dispatch, but we are 

unable to provide updates on the progress or 

time frames for repair.  We are limited to passing 

on the information to the electric company.   

 

As we approach the peak travel season, we look 

forward to helping ensure safe travel on our 

roadways.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our own Officer Mike Valenti is 

currently serving as Gunny 

Sergeant with the U.S. Marines 

in Afghanistan.   

 

He is on his second tour 

overseas since becoming a 

Kirtland Police Officer. He was 

on active duty for twelve years 

before becoming a police 

officer and joining the reserves.     

 

A few years ago he spent a 

tour in Iraq and came home 

to a very happy family and 

police department.   

 

We applaud his service, but 

miss him and look forward to 

his safe return this spring.   

 

Hurry back, Mike! 

 

 

 

 

When emergencies arise, our ability to serve 

the community is often disrupted due to the 

high call volume.  Calling the power 

company directly helps them to direct their 

resources more efficiently and provide faster 

service.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please make certain that your vehicles are in 

good working order with appropriate mufflers 

and license plates (both front and rear) and 

that all of your equipment, including lights, 

are operating properly.  It is important for 

your safety and the safety of others using the 

highways.  

 

The members of the Kirtland Police 

Department are proud to serve the 

community.  Our enforcement efforts 

hopefully encourage voluntary compliance 

with our traffic laws.  Your health and safety is 

our concern.  We strive to serve you in a 

professional and courteous manner. 

 

Residents are always welcome to contact the Kirtland Police Department with questions.   

You may also visit us on the City’s website www.kirtlandohio.com.   

 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
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Improvements at City Recreation Park 

 

   

Windows Replaced at                  

Kirtland Community & Senior Center 
   

 

 

Recreation Park is maintained by the 

City of Kirtland Service Department.  In 

addition to cutting the grass, striping the 

fields and other required routine 

maintenance, the park is regularly 

evaluated for repairs and upgrades that 

will improve the facilities.   

 

During the last year the following repairs 

and upgrades have been made: 

 

 Expansion of the Parking Lot   

To accommodate more vehicles, 

the parking lot was expanded.  As 

funds become available, the 

expanded areas will be asphalted 

and striped.  Handicapped parking 

was also extended west of the 

concession stand.  A drop-off area 

was also created to provide a safe 

place for individuals to exit a 

vehicle and to improve traffic flow. 

 

 Extension of the Split Rail Fencing 

Unfortunately, we have 

experienced an ongoing issue of 

vehicles traveling onto the fields 

and causing damage.  The split rail 

fencing was extended to prevent 

damage from unauthorized 

vehicles driving on the fields.  

We encourage all visitors to park 

in designated areas.  We need 

to ensure that safety vehicles 

can easily access the park in 

case of an emergency. 

 

 Repairs to the Bleachers  

A routine inspection last fall 

indicated that the bleachers 

required repairs to keep them 

safe for use.  The Service 

Department promptly removed 

the bleachers, made necessary 

repairs and will return the 

bleachers this spring. 

 

 Bathrooms Repainted  

All bathrooms near the 

concession stand were 

repainted. 

 

 Improved Drainage 

Catch basins were installed to 

improve drainage on the fields. 

 

We recognize that the community 

values the use of this land and we 

are committed to ensuring that the 

space is safe and well maintained. 

 

The city has been focusing on ways to 

increase energy efficiency.   

 

Last fall, we replaced the windows in the 

west wing of the Kirtland Community and 

Senior Center.   

 

The old windows were original to the 

building.  The new windows will reduce 

energy loss, allow for easy ventilation 

and make the rooms more comfortable 

for use.   

 

We are currently working toward a 

comprehensive energy audit at no 

charge to the city.  Based on that 

evaluation, we will pursue further 

grant funding to increase our energy 

efficiency and reduce our energy 

costs.  
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Municipal Income Tax Returns 
 

Garage Sale Permits 
 

 

NOPEC 
Electric and Natural Gas 

  

  

Residents are required to obtain a garage sale 

permit.  A sale may be held for a maximum of four 

(4) days. A resident may not hold a sale more than 

twice per year and must apply separately for a 

permit for each sale. The cost of the permit is $3.  

 

Applications are available in the Finance 

Department at Kirtland City Hall - 9301 Chillicothe 

Road. A name, address and the dates of the sale 

are required at the time of application.  

 

For additional information, please contact the 

Finance Department at 440-256-3332, ext. 2. 

 

At RITA's (Regional Income Tax Agency) request, we are reminding 

residents and businesses that your municipal income tax return may be 

filed electronically.  

 

For additional information on filing electronically, please contact RITA at  

1-800-860-7482 or visit their website at www.ritaohio.com. 

 

What is NOPEC? 

Under Ohio law, local governments may form an 

aggregation or buying group. There are 126 

member communities (including Kirtland) in 

Northeast Ohio, having formed the Northeast Ohio 

Public Energy Council (NOPEC). Voters authorized 

this action beginning in the November 2000 Election. 

NOPEC negotiates the purchase of natural gas and 

electricity on behalf of residents within these 

communities, typically extending a discount on 

these commodities by purchasing in aggregate.  

 

How did I become enrolled in NOPEC? 

If you live in a NOPEC community, you are 

automatically included, unless you choose not to 

be. Ohio has what is called an "opt-out" procedure. 

This means that all eligible customers of an 

aggregated community become part of the buying 

group unless they take specific action to opt out of 

the aggregation. Opt-out notices are sent to every 

eligible natural gas consumer every two years.  

Under Ohio law (SB221) electricity customers 

may receive an opt-out notice every three 

years. 

Consumers who wish to leave before the end of 

the gas program may do so without charge. 

Consumers who wish to leave the electric 

program before the end of NOPEC’s contract 

period will be subject to a cancellation fee. 

 

How can I compare NOPEC to offers from other 

energy suppliers? 

For natural gas customers, the Public utilities 

Commission of Ohio (PUCO) publishes an 

“Apples to Apples” chart available at 

www.puco.ohio.gov. 

For additional information on NOPEC,  

visit their website at www.nopecinfo.org or  

call 1-888-848-7914. 

 

http://www.ritaohio.com/
http://www.puco.ohio.gov/
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Events in Kirtland 
  

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

Memorial Day Parade 

 

 

 

 

 

When Monday, May 30, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. 

Location Steps off from Kirtland High School 

9150 Chillicothe Road 

 

 

 

 

Egg Hunt and 

Pancake 

Breakfast 

 
 

When Saturday, April 16, 2011 

10:00 a.m. - Egg Hunt  

9:00 a.m. to  Noon - Pancake Breakfast  

For Ages 10 and younger 

  

  

Location Kirtland Community Center 

7900 Euclid Chardon Road  
 

Mark your calendars for the annual Kirtland Egg Hunt 

on Saturday, April 16, at 10:00 a.m. The outdoor hunt 

begins promptly at 10:00 a.m. for Kirtland children age 

10 and younger (adult chaperones required). Kids 

should bring Easter baskets (or a bag) to collect eggs. 

Prizes are awarded to the child that finds the Golden 

Egg and the child who collects the most eggs in each 

age group. 

 

Join us after the Egg Hunt for a visit with the Easter 

Bunny, live rabbits, games, crafts and a pancake 

breakfast.  The Kirtland Seniors host an all-you-can-eat 

pancake breakfast (for nominal fee) from 9:00 a.m. to 

Noon.  Bring your sweet tooth to the Senior Center 

Sweet Shop, featuring homemade chocolates. 

 

In case of inclement weather, the outdoor hunt is 

cancelled and eggs are handed out indoors on a first-

come, first-served basis until they are gone. However, 

the pancake breakfast and all other activities continue 

indoors.  

 

Registration is not required.  For additional information, 

please contact the Kirtland Community Center at   

440-256-4711 or communitycenter@kirtlandohio.com. 

 

The annual Memorial Day parade will be held on 

Monday, May 30th at 10:00 a.m. The parade steps off 

from Kirtland High School. The parade proceeds south 

on Route 306 and concludes at the Kirtland Veterans 

Memorial, located between the Library and City Hall.  

 

Scout groups and children are invited to participate in 

the parade with or without decorated bicycles.  

 

A ceremony is held at the Veterans Memorial as well 

as at the North and South Cemeteries.  The community 

is invited to the Community Center pavilion afterwards 

for a hot dog cookout, provided by the Veterans 

Association. 
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Adult Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Registration 

For your convenience, a registration form is available on page 15 of this newsletter.  Registration is taken on a first-

come, first-served basis.  Fees are required at the time of registration.  To sign up for a class, submit payment to the 

Community Center.  Registration may be mailed to or dropped off at the Kirtland Community Center. An after-

hours drop-off box is located outside of the main entrance to the Kirtland Community Center. Class prices are not 

prorated.   

Make checks payable to: THE CITY OF KIRTLAND. 

 

 

Yoga 

Dates Thurs – 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. (7 weeks) 

Session 1: March 17 – May 5  

                 (no class 4/28) 

Session 2: May 12 – June 23 

Session 3: June 30 – August 11 

 

Cost $70  

For Adults 

Instructor Paula Gardner 

 

 

 

Cardio Strength Camp 

 

Dates Tues & Thurs – 5:00 to 5:45 p.m. 

Session 1: March 22 – May 12 

Session 2: May 17 – July 7 

Cost $77 / 16 class sessions 

For Adults 

Instructor Debbie Dolovacky 

 

 

 
 

 

Bring healing energy and harmony to your whole 

being! Try the mindful practice of Hatha Yoga. 

Cultivate awareness, flexibility and strength through 

guided centering and breathing, gentle stretching 

and yoga postures. This practice will allow you to 

recharge, reconnect and rejuvenate! Classes begin 

and end with relaxation. Try approaching your life from 

a different perspective...take the path to begin or 

deepen your journey. Bring a yoga mat for practice 

and a pillow and/or blanket. This class is appropriate 

for all levels and abilities. 

 

*Yoga classes for adults 55 and over are offered on 

Friday mornings from 9:00-10:15. A meditation class 

follows. No registration required-just show up! Instructor: 

Tina DiCillo  

 
 

Short on time and don’t want to drive to a gym far 

away? In this class you will get in, work out, and get 

home in less than one hour! If you like to keep moving, 

be challenged, and have a great time this class is for 

you. Enjoy the best combination of low impact cardio, 

sports conditioning, and interval training. Each class 

combines three components: a cardio workout, free 

weight workout and a lower body workout. The class 

uses free weights, ankle weights, resistance bands and 

fitness balls. What to bring: exercise mat, good shoes, a 

towel, and a water bottle. What you get: a GREAT 
workout for your health and mind!! 
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Youth Activities 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Babysitting Basics 

Date Saturday, May 7 

9:00 a.m. to Noon 

Cost $25 

For Ages 11 & up 

 

 

 

This class is for Kirtland teens who will be babysitting 

this summer and want to learn the basics of sound 

childcare. The class covers the business aspect of 

babysitting, age appropriate activities, and staying 

safe while in charge of small children. The Kirtland Fire 

Department teaches basic first aid, injury prevention, 

and what to do in emergency situations. This class is 

only offered once a year, before summer vacation.   

 

 

    Red Oak Camp 
Dates August 1 – August 5 

9:00  a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Cost Residents - $230 

Additional Resident Siblings - $218 

Non-Residents - $255 

For Ages 7 to 12 

Location 9057 Kirtland Chardon Road 

 

Adventure week is a co-ed day camp offering 

traditional camping experiences within Kirtland. 

Activities include archery, challenge course, canoeing, 

wall climbing, cooking, games, fishing, hiking, 

swimming and tennis. Registration is ONLY available 

online at www.redoakcamp.org.  Payment should be 

made directly to Red Oak Camp. 

 

 

Officer Beall’s                
Kirtland Safety Town 

Dates Please choose only one session: 

Session 1: June 13 – June 17 

Session 2: June 20 – June 24 

----------------------------------------- 

9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

Cost Residents - $25  

Registration begins March 14 

Fees due by May 31 

----------------------------------------- 

Non-Residents - $30  

Registration begins May 1 

For Kindergarten & 1st grade  

Instructor Wendy Bak 

 

Kirtland children aged 7-14 are invited to participate in 

the annual Junior Olympics Track and Field meet. The 

meet includes traditional track and field events. 

Supervised practices are held prior to the event to 

teach participants specific event techniques. First 

place finishers in each event and age group qualify to 

compete in the county meet on June 29.   

 

A CALL FOR JR. COACHES! The Recreation Department 

is in need of a dozen high school students (9th grade 

and higher, with some track and field knowledge) to 

help with Jr. Olympics at the practices and on the day 

of the meet. Coaches receive community service time 

upon completion of the program. Contact the 

Community Center to sign up! 

 

 

Safety Town is a national safety awareness program 

designed to teach young children how to prevent 

accidents and how to react in dangerous situations. It 

is intended for children who are entering kindergarten 

and first grade in the fall who are new to the program. 

Please choose only one session.  All registration fees 

are due by May 31.  

A CALL FOR COUNSELORS! The Recreation Department 

is in need of a dozen students (9th grade and higher) to 

work as Safety Town counselors. Counselors earn a 

stipend and receive community service time upon 

completion of the program. Applications are available 

at the Community Center and due back by April 15. 

The Community Center reserves the right to stop 

accepting counselor applications at any time.  

 

 
 

   Junior Olympics 

Dates Saturday, June 11 at 9:00 a.m. 

Rain Date: June 12 

Cost $10 per child 

Fees due by June 2 

For Ages 7 - 14 

Location Kirtland High School Track 

9150 Chillicothe Road 

 

http://www.redoakcamp.org/
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Adult Co-Ed Open Gym 
 

 

Swimming Passes 
   

Kirtland Youth Sports Websites 
   

  

Kirtland residents are able to obtain pool passes for Willoughby and Mentor 

swimming pools. The cost is equal to the cost for a resident in each of the respective 

communities.  Passes may be purchased directly through Willoughby or Mentor.  

 

A utility bill and photo ID are required at the time of application by both 

communities.  For current rates, please contact the cities directly:  

Willoughby - 953-4200   or   Mentor - 974-5720 

Within the City of Kirtland there are four youth sports leagues. These leagues are run 

and managed by independent boards for each sport and include baseball, 

basketball, football and cheerleading, and soccer. The City of Kirtland is responsible 

for the operation of the fields at Recreation Park and the Community Center. The 

City maintains the fields and makes improvements to these facilities so that playing 

quality is sufficient. For additional league information, visit the appropriate website. 

 

Baseball www.kirtlandbaseball.com 

Basketball www.kirtlandyouthbasketball.com 

Football www.kirtlandfootball.org 

Soccer www.kirtlandsoccer.com 

 

 

Dates Mar. 7, 14, 21, 28 

Apr. 4, 11, 18, 25 

May 2, 9, 16, 23 

----------------------- 

7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

For 30 year olds and over, please 

Location Kirtland Community Center 

 

Are you looking to get on the basketball court for some non-competitive fun? This is 

the place! Get off the couch and get on the court! The Community Center offers 

co-ed, adult open gyms for basketball. This is a drop-in activity and registration is not 

required. Participants are asked to bring a light and a dark shirt for play. Special 

shoes are not required. The group breaks for the summer and will resume in the fall.  

 

Contact Scott Haymer for more information at (440) 478-8484. 
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Kirtland Senior Center 
Recreation and Socialization for Adults 55 & Better! 

 

 

 

Rentals at the Kirtland Community Center 

 

 

  

 
The Kirtland Senior Center offers a 

variety of recreational activities to 

adults 55 and over.  Membership to 

the Senior Center is $10 for residents. 

Members are mailed a monthly 

copy of The Kirtland Senior News 

Newsletter which details programs 

and activities.  Activities are 

designed for adults 55 and over and 

include:   

 Aerobics  

 Billiards Room  

 Bingo 

 Birthday Celebration Lunch 

 Bocce Ball 

 Card Making  

 Electronic Video Magnifier 

 Green Living  

(Earth Friendly Classes) 

 Knitting Group 

 Lunches                  

 (M - F at 11:30 a.m. - call 256-3194) 

 Massage 

 Meals on Wheels (call 205-8111) 

 Meditation 

 Men’s Workout 

 Monthly Book Talks 

 Picnics 

 Pinochle Group 

 Podiatry Services 

 Reflexology  

 Reiki  

 Strength Training 

 Tai Chi 

 Watercolor Painting  

 Yoga 
 

The Kirtland Community Center has been 

newly renovated and is available for rent 

when it is not occupied by classes or 

activities. It is great for graduation and 

birthday parties, reunions and showers.  

 

Stop in to see if it is right for your party 

needs. There are several rooms to choose 

from with occupancy levels ranging from a 

dozen to over one hundred.  There is also 

an outside pavilion available.  

 

Detailed rental information can be found 

on the city website www.kirtlandohio.com 

or by contacting the Kirtland Community 

Center at 440-256-4711. 

 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
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Registration Form for Classes 

 

Participant Name: 
 

 

Phone Number: 
 

 

 

Select Class: 

 

Cardio Strength Camp - $77 per session 

  Session 1: March 22 – May 12 

  Session 2: May 17 – July 7 

--------------------------------------------------------- 

Yoga - $70 per session 

  Session 1: March 17 – May 5  

                      (no class 4/28) 

  Session 2: May 12 – June 23 

  Session 3: June 30 – August 11 

--------------------------------------------------------- 

NOTE:  

Registration forms for Babysitting Basics, Safety Town, and Junior Olympics are 

available at www.kirtlandohio.com or in the lobby of the Kirtland Community 

Center. 
  

Total Enclosed: 
 

$________________________ 

Please make checks payable to: City of Kirtland 

Submit registration and payment to the Kirtland Community Center 
  

The 1970 census established our population at over 5,000.  

This milestone qualified us to become a city in 1971. 
 

http://www.kirtlandohio.com/
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Kirtland Events at a Glance 
APRIL 

April 4  Brush Collection – Ward 2 

April 11  Brush Collection – Ward 3 

April 16  Egg Hunt and Pancake Breakfast 

April 18  Brush Collection – Ward 4 

April 25  Brush Collection – Ward 1 

MAY 

May 7  Babysitting Basics 

May 30  Memorial Day Parade 

JUNE 

June 11  Junior Olympics (Rain Date: June 12) 

June 13 – 17  Officer Beall’s Kirtland Safety Town – Session 1 

June 20 - 24  Officer Beall’s Kirtland Safety Town – Session 2 

AUGUST 

August 1 - 5  Red Oak Camp 

 


